



HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL **NEWSLETTER**

Weekly newsletter 22 W/E 25th March 2022

PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety

Dates to Remember

.....

Friday 8th Apr 2022 Break up for Easter

Monday 25th Apr 2022 CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL YEAR 6 TRIP TO BE PAID - £9.70

Friday 13th May 2022 Year 6 trip - £9.70 - TO BE PAID BY MONDAY 25TH APRIL

Friday 27th May 2022 Break up for half term

Jubilee

Monday 6th June 2022 CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

Friday 1st July 2022 Extra Bank Holiday for Queen's

Friday 22nd July 2022 Break up for Summer Holiday

Attendance Awards

Congratulations to the following classes for the best attendance for week ending 18th March:

> KS1:Y2 98.62% KS2:Y3 99.29%

Heroes of the Week



Well done to the children who won last week:

- Theo Hutton
- Oliver Kennedy
- Ruben Lawton
- **Niall Reav**
- Heidi Lane
- Jessica King Owen Pearson
- Ava Leach

Every week, a 'Hero of the Week' is chosen from each class and they get to add 10 tokens to their house collection!

Positive Cases

Following guidance from our local public health team, children who test positive for COVID are NOT allowed into school, regardless of if they have symptoms or not. A PCR test must still be booked for any child displaying one of the 3 main symptoms and they can return if they get a negative result. Thank you for continuing to work with us to help keep your children and families safe.

Stolen Bike

I am really saddened to inform you that recently a child's bike was stolen from our bike sheds. We have very clear CCTV of the incident which has been handed to the police. Please remember to lock up your child's bike/scooter. School cannot take responsibility for bikes and scooters brought to school.

Easter Egg Competitions

We are egg-cited that this year we will be holding our annual 'Decorated Egg' competition. We will have a home competition and a school competition.

Please bring your home-decorated eggs into school by 9am on Wednesday 6th April. We will invite parents into school to have a look at these at 3pm that day.



Cancelled Clubs

Wednesday 30th March

• KS1 & KS2 Football Club

All other clubs are on as normal



Happy Birthday to the children who have birthdays this week:



Lucie **Fleming** Shay Baume Broden Graham James Major Jaxon Pezzone

Easter Raffle

We have been donated a number of fabulous gifts for our Easter Raffle including a tablet, scentsy warmer, candle gift set and Easter Eggs. Tickets will be on sale from Monday 28th March at £1.00 per strip, closing date is Friday 8th April. Raffle draw will take place on 8th April in the afternoon and winners will be notified. Hurry and get your winning raffle tickets!!



Great British Spring Clean Up



Great British Spring Clean Up thank you to those that have pledged an hour to help us. We have lots of space for more parents/carers, grandparents to support us if you wish. Please get in touch with the school office, or email: Christina. Holland@hyltoncas tleprimary.org.uk.



Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page

Teachers2Parents (App)

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk

Year 2

Year 2 had a great time investigating which biscuit is the best to dunk into our warm drink. Most people predicted that the chocolate digestive or the party ring was going to be the best.

It surprised everyone when it took over 20 dunks for our rich tea to break making it the best biscuit to dunk into our warm drink.



Year 4

During Erasmus Week, Year 4 had a fabulous afternoon tasting Greek food! lot's of the children had not tried some of the foods before and it turned out they loved them! We had Greek music on in the background as if we were in a real restaurant. Each child tried at least one new food. Well done Year 4.







Well Done

This week Calvin brought in his trophy and medal for his motor crossing.

He is extremely brave and loves his motor bikes.

Well done, Calvin!



Spring in the Woods

Our woods are looking very colourful at the moment with the beautiful daffodils & other spring flowers.



Red Nose Day & A Day for Ukraine

Children enjoyed Red Nose Day last Friday. We collected £260.94 which we split between Red Nose & help for people of Ukraine.

Thank you to all of our families for your kind generosity.

